
 

 

 

CITY OF HIGH POINT 
AGENDA ITEM                

 
 
Title:      Municipal Agreement with NCDOT for Federal Congestion Mitigation Air Quality  

(CMAQ) funds to construct sidewalk and transit improvements on Eastchester Drive  

From:  Mark McDonald, Transportation Director Meeting Date: Monday May 7, 2018  

Public Hearing: No  Advertising Date: NA 
Advertised By: NA 

 
 

 
Attachments: Municipal Agreement  

 

  
 
 
PURPOSE:  
Consideration of a Municipal Agreement with the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) for 
CMAQ funding to construct sidewalk and transit improvements on Eastchester Drive (Palladium Circulator 
Transit Connector).   
 
BACKGROUND:   
Congestion Mitigation & Air Quality (CMAQ) is a Federal program that funds transportation projects and 
programs in air quality non-attainment and maintenance areas to help achieve and maintain national standards for 
air quality pollutants.  In North Carolina, NCDOT serves as the administrator for this program.  Funding is 
apportioned to North Carolina based on the population in non-attainment and maintenance areas of the state and 
the severity of air the quality problem.  CMAQ funds are locally-administered and awarded at the Metropolitan 
Planning Organization (MPO)/Rural Planning Organization (RPO) level to projects within eligible counties.  High 
Point submitted this project for consideration and was awarded FY 2018 CMAQ funding by the High Point MPO 
and NCDOT. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT: 
The cost of this project to NCDOT is $126,480, which is 80% of the total project cost.  This City is responsible 
for the remaining 20% of the project cost which is $31,620.  The City’s portion of the project will come from the 
2004 General Obligation Intersection Improvement Bond fund.  
  
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
The Department of Transportation recommends that City Council approve this Agreement and authorize the 
appropriate City official to execute the related documents.   
 












































